
 
 
 

 
 

Sustainable Land Use Project 
University of Oregon School of Law  

Environmental and Natural Resources Law Center 
 

April 11, 2022 
 
Via email to mayorcouncilandcitymanager@ci.eugene.or.us  
Mayor Lucy Vinis and Eugene City Council 
City of Eugene 
Lane County Public Service Building 
101 W 10th Ave 2nd Floor 
Eugene, OR 97401 
 
 
RE: City of Eugene Middle Housing Code Amendments 
 
Dear Mayor Vinis, City Council President Syrett, and members of the City Council, 
 
The Sustainable Land Use Project appreciates the opportunity to submit comments on 
Eugene’s Middle Housing Code Amendments and the attached white paper on Middle 
Housing Misconceptions.  
 
The Sustainable Land Use Project is an interdisciplinary research project of the 
University of Oregon School of Law’s Environmental and Natural Resources Law 
Center. Assistant Professor Sarah Adams-Schoen serves as a faculty lead for the 
Project. Over the last two years, fellows and staff of the Sustainable Land Use Project 
have been examining state and local laws and policies that affect access to, and 
development of, affordable- and climate-responsive housing.  
 
The research presented in the attached white paper demonstrate that the EPC 
recommendation is likely to result in the production of more affordable and more 
climate-responsive housing than a code based on the state middle housing minimum 
standards would achieve. To summarize: 
 

1. The EPC recommendations have the potential to expand housing options in 
Eugene and increase affordable and equitable access to all of Eugene’s 
wonderful neighborhoods. Even market-based middle housing reforms tend to 
increase the production of smaller and more affordable housing. The Eugene 
Planning Commission recommendation goes even farther by providing 
affordability incentives. 
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2. Allowing detached duplexes, triplexes and quadplexes is an important equity 

and anti-displacement measure that will likely result in more affordable 
housing overall and fewer teardowns. Amongst other equity benefits, the 
flexibility to develop detached plexes will benefit existing lower-income 
homeowners by allowing them to use their property to house one or more 
additional household without the need to expend money modifying their 
existing homes. 

 
3. For most development scenarios, the EPC recommendations adopt the state 

minimum standards for off-street parking. The EPC goes beyond the state 
minimums by allowing development of small, affordable and near-transit 
middle housing without the expense of a required off-street parking space. This 
incentive will help keep rental and sales prices lower, is consistent with 
empirical data, and is climate responsive.  

 
4. The EPC recommendations exceed the state minimum standards in terms of 

climate responsiveness. By allowing more lots in existing neighborhoods to be 
developed for housing and by encouraging smaller housing and housing near 
transit, the EPC recommendations will help Eugene decrease its climate 
footprint. 
 

5. Finally, the EPC recommendations do more than the state minimum standards 
to promote housing and climate justice. The recommended code amendments 
present an historic and long-overdue opportunity to remove key regulatory 
barriers that have excluded low-income people, Black people, immigrants, 
indigenous peoples, and other People of Color from affluent “white” 
neighborhoods, parks, and schools, and limited access to wealth, health, 
opportunity, and safety. The harms of these exclusionary regulations also 
increase historically marginalized communities’ climate-related risks. 
Although more reform is certainly needed to address the continuing legacy of 
systemic racism, by permitting small-scale multi-unit and smaller, more 
affordable single-unit housing in all neighborhoods, and providing incentives 
for smaller, more affordable and climate-responsive housing, adoption of the 
EPC recommendation  will help move Eugene in the direction of more diverse 
housing and neighborhoods. 

 
Accordingly, based on this research and our careful review of the EPC recommended 
middle housing code amendments, we urge you to adopt the EPC recommendations. 
We applaud the EPC and city planning staff for exceeding the state middle housing 
minimum standards by providing incentives for the development of affordable and 
climate-responsive housing. 
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Thank you for considering these comments and the analysis and data provided in the  
attached white paper. We greatly appreciate the City’s commitment to implementing 
the proposed middle housing code amendments and expanding housing options in 
Eugene.  
 
Regards, 
 
Ariana Buchanan 
J.D. Candidate 2022 
Sustainable Land Use Fellow  
University of Oregon School of Law  
Environmental & Natural Resources Center 
Abuchan7@uoregon.edu 
 
Anthony Jannelli 
J.D. Candidate 2022 
Sustainable Land Use Fellow  
University of Oregon School of Law  
Environmental & Natural Resource Center  
Ajannel2@uoregon.edu 
 
Victoria Whalen 
J.D. Candidate 2024 
Sustainable Land Use Fellow  
University of Oregon School of Law  
Environmental & Natural Resources Center  
Vwhalen@uoregon.edu  
 
Sarah Adams-Schoen  
Assistant Professor 
University of Oregon School of Law 
Saschoen@uoregon.edu 
 
Michelle Smith  
Research Associate 
University of Oregon School of Law  
Environmental & Natural Resources Center  
Mesmith2@uoregon.edu 
 
 
 




